MVCC Professional Association General Membership Minutes

Utica/Rome, NY

April 24, 2003





 
APPROVED 9/4/03
The meeting was called to order at 4:07 p.m.

I. PRESIDENT’S REPORT

A. LAP Grant 

1. The new contract is being printed. Dennis Rahn has prepared a table of contents. A copy will be distributed to each PA member in a binder bearing the PA logo, purchased with LAP grant funds. (Newer members who have already received  PA binders will be provided hole-punched copies to insert in their binders.) Binders were available at the meeting.

2. As a LAP outreach initiative, graduates will receive a coin-style key ring as a gift from the PA at graduation. A letter of congratulations from the PA will be inserted in the program.

3. Gene Militello is arranging a golf outing for the fall to raise matching funds for the LAP grant.

B. Ted Moore Run

The PA is an official sponsor, donating $500. The NYSUT Regional Office contributed an additional $100 to assist the PA’s effort.

C. May 3 Rally- March for Public Education

The issue is underfunding of public education in New York State. Anyone in the state who wishes to support public education is urged to attend. The PA is setting up car pools. 

II. ELECTIONS- Art Friedberg

Pres. Searles thanked and congratulated the nominees for the biggest ballot in PA history. 2nd VP Art Friedberg read the complete slate of candidates for PA offices and committees, and called for additional nominations from the floor. There were no additional nominations.


Motion to accept the nominations as presented:


1st Rich Lamasney


2nd Mike Sewall


Carried unanimously.

The ballots will be mailed to members’ home addresses as per law. Voting will be May 8-9 in the Libraries on each campus.

III. BENEFITS FUND- Ron Miller

MVCCPA Benefits Fund Trustee Ron Miller reported that the Benefits Fund, provided for by the latest bargaining agreement, is in place. The Trustees have completed the legal requirements to form the Trust, including IRS requirements and the creation of a Fund Document, policies and procedures. The Trustees have been carefully researching options to present the highest quality, permanent benefits and will be able to begin offering benefits to bargaining unit members on Sept. 1, 2003. Benefits will include a full vision plan, and more. Further information will be ready to present to members at the Summer Institute workshop. 

IV. SUMMER INSTITUTE- Ellis Searles

There will be three PA workshops at Summer Institute:

· Highlights of new provisions in the contract 

· The new PA Benefits Fund

· Panel Discussion on campus safety

V. BUDGET - Mike Donaruma

Treasurer Mike Donaruma presented a detailed 7-page proposed budget for Fiscal Year 2003-2004 as approved by the Executive Board. (See attachment.)  Mike pointed out that the budget reflects the goals and objectives of the PA. The proposed budget will absorb the NYSUT/AFT dues increase from the Fund Balance and will create a new two-tiered dues structure that provides a reduced rate for members with salaries of at least $18,000 but less than $28,000. It also includes an increase in the honorarium for the Office of Treasurer as approved by the Executive Board in keeping with the duties required by the Office. (This Office is up for election on the current ballot.)


Motion to approve the Budget as presented:


1st Bill Perrotti


2nd Art Friedberg


Carried unanimously.

Pres. Searles thanked Mike Donaruma for the enormous amount of work involved in preparing the budget. She further emphasized that the change in honorarium for the Office of Treasurer was due to the extensive duties of the Office, and that Mike did not participate in the discussion and also abstained from the vote on the increase.
VI. Political Action - Mike Sewall

A. Political Action Chair Mike Sewall reported that since December of 2001, the PA has had a presence at County Board of Legislator meetings.  Through the “Educators Meet Legislators” program begun in May 2002, PA members have been regularly providing brief informative presentations at the meetings to highlight various aspects of MVCC to show what we actually do at the College. Support for the College has grown since the start of this project. The last MVCC budget was approved unanimously by the Board of Legislators. 
B. Educators Meet Legislators Video Montage

This seven-minute video, prepared by Ron Miller to demonstrate the cumulative effect of the presentations, was shown to the membership and well received.

VII. PA Social - Luther Reidel

Community Outreach Chair Luther Reidel announced a social event planned for the evening of the last day of classes, May 12. The Member Services and Community Outreach Committees will collaborate. Luther asked for suggestions for a beneficiary for a 50-50 raffle. The venue will most likely be the Train Station again, but Luther again requested suggestions.

VIII. VOTE-COPE - Bill Perrotti

VOTE-COPE chair Bill Perrotti said that we all must realize that the solution to the underfunding of education is political and that we can help by contributing to VOTE-COPE to strengthen NYSUT”s hand in dealing with state government as well as strengthen our ties to local labor organizations and the community. He called for members to donate $1 per paycheck. 40% of what we donate comes back to fund our own local outreach efforts.

ADJOURNMENT

Motion to adjourn:

1ST Jessica Basi

2nd Joe Basi

Carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Marie Czarnecki, PA Secretary
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